
 
 

RESPONSE TO COUNCILLOR QUESTIONS 
MEETING OF THE PORT PHILLIP CITY COUNCIL   DATE  19 OCTOBER 2022 
 
10.1 Kerferd Road Safety Trial Update  
 

Question from Councillor Pearl: 

Can officers provide the following in relation to the Kerferd Road safety trial?  

 A summary of the known accidents around this intersection 
 Evidence of the safety concerns regarding rear-end collisions at the nearby 

intersection. 

 

Response:  

Kerferd Road between Beaconsfield Parade and Canterbury Road is defined as a road 
safety ‘black length’. The intersection of Kerferd Road with Herbert and Montague Streets 
has had one recorded crash in the past five years. Over the most recent ten year period 
(between January 2011 and December 2021), there were five recorded crashes at 
Montague Street/Kerferd Road (two in 2012; two in 2013, one in 2020) 

Officers can confirm that there have been no reported crashes (including rear endings) at 
this location since February 2021 when the trial was installed. 

 

 

 

*Please note: answers to any questions in Public Question Time and Councillor Question 
Time which were answered at the meeting are included in the minutes of that meeting. 


